


ELECTION TIME AGAIN
Nominations for the upcoming 2023 Officers and Trustees are complete. We want to sincerely thank the trustees who are 
going off the board for their time and talents.  Tom Walker, Jack LeBrun and Paul Sherba have each served two terms as 
Trustees and will be missed.  Margot Baird, who was completing a partial term, has agreed to remain on the board for a new 
full term. As per our by-laws the nominated slate of officers is being announced in writing in a newsletter and will be 
announced at the November lecture. We do not have a scheduled lecture in December at which time members would 
normally vote; therefore anyone wishing to contest the slate or to nominate someone, please contact Suzie McCabe before 
December 1. If no one contests the slate, the trustees will accept the officers and trustees as nominated.

2023 Nominations for Officers
Suzie McCabe - President
Nancy Newton - Vice-President
Clare Neff - Treasurer

2023 Nominations for Trustee
Dave Goddard -1 yr Term
Margot Baird - 3 yr Term
Jerry Dixey - 3 yr Term
Susan Hendricks - 3 yr Term

DUES are due by 
December 31, 2022.

Community Supports Changes To The Village Green 
The Green is experiencing a makeover with the building of the new gazebo and the installation of Veterans Plaza at the north 
end.  The original bandstand was built in 1889 and torn down in the early 1950s. In the summer of 1888 a long drawn out 
solicitation, including a Band Stand Benefit Festival, was made for donations to build a bandstand in the park. Work ensued 
the following spring with much of the labor donated. For many years the bandstand was often the site of live concerts and 
band shows; however, by the 1950s it was seldom used and had begun to deteriorate. Much controversy surrounded the 
demolition of the 65 year old structure. In 1954, Canfield Mayor Earl M. Roudebush ordered it be demolished citing public 
safety as the reason. The order met with much debate; many arguing to preserve the structure. The story goes that the mayor 
and George Byers, who was head of the street department, ended the debate by tearing the bandstand down in the dark of 
night.  The "new" bandstand, or gazebo as it is more commonly called today, was built in 1968 and was about 54 years old at 
the time of its demise this summer. This structure had also begun to rot and was not big enough to accommodate many 

activities. Again, controversy arose involving the demolition. This time a delay was 
caused by permit issues over who actually owns the Green. By August the issue was 
resolved and the gazebo was torn down. Canfield Rotary is sponsoring the collection of 
funds for the new construction. History repeats itself with donations of labor from 
American Construction and Dismantling LLC, a local Canfield company, and donations 
of money from the community. Construction is expected to be done by year end.

Veterans Plaza at the north end of the park is a welcome 
use of the Green. The project was started by the Canfield 
American Legion Post 177, who has been collecting 
donations for years. Groundbreaking took place in August 
and it looks like it will be complete by Veterans Day. The 
60-foot flag pole at the center of the plaza was erected 
and formally dedicated last November on Veterans Day. 
Flagpoles representing the six branches of the military 
and one for Prisoners of War are included in the plaza. 

LIGHTING OF THE GREEN - Dec 2
This year's Lighting of the Green festivities, sponsored by Canfield Rotary, will 
take place on Friday, December 2. In addition to the appearance of a special guest 
from the North Pole, horse drawn carriage rides will be available. Piccadilly Parlor 
and The Mahoning Dispatch will be open. Primary School choirs will be at the 
Methodist Church and the High School choir will be singing at the Christian 
Church. Don't miss this chance to be a part of our town's Christmas celebration.
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